
Union welcomes parliament decision on elder 
care bonus

 Germany 

The ver.di health union has welcomed parliamentary approval of the EUR 1500 
COVID-19 bonus for all workers in elder care. This is important to ensure that all 
regions allocate funding to cover the payments following debate on how the bonus 
would be funded. Ver.di has also been critical of the private companies in the sector 
making high profits but unwilling to cover the full cost of the payment. The union 
says that it is still negotiating a new collective agreement with the BVAP employers’ 
organisation that it hopes will address the long-standing problem of low pay and 
poor working conditions in the sector.
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